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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Philiphaugh Community School, Selkirk
On Monday 14th September 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alasdair Lockhart, Kirsty Lovatt, Alistair Pattullo. 
Also in attendance: 3 members of the public, 2 members of the press, Community Police Officer Conal McEwan
      The meeting was chaired by G Easton who opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, all recording devices should be switched off and that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise. 

2) Apologies: V Davidson, G Edgar & M Ballantyne
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 10th August 2015 were approved on the motion of T Combe, seconded A Lockhart
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: a) No volunteers have come forward to assist with Resilient Community initiative, so this will be carried forward b) D Purves queried details of the SFPS report (item 7 et al) c) A Lockhart reported on his inspection of war memorials, he has calculated that there would be room at the War Memorial for a plaque for the South African Memorial (from the Pant Well), G Easton replied that this has been discussed by the Ex-Soldiers and the general feeling is that this shouldn’t be moved as the War Memorial commemorates the war dead and the Pant Well memorial is to all the soldiers and officers who served in the South Africa campaign.
      5)     Declarations of interest; None

      6)     Community Police Report: C Mc Ewan read out his report (appendix 1). G Easton thanked him for the recent parking initiative undertaken by him; PC McEwan said that he has received a lot of public support when dealing with parking offenders in the town. He pointed out that if members of the public see any cases of bad or dangerous parking they can take a photograph and pass that on to the police who can then take action. He has now had training in the use of a hand held speed camera and will attend to areas of particular concern when alerted to them.  MOTP1 asked why there is no speed indicator at the entrance to the town as there is in other towns – this is a matter for SBC Roads but he will ask if they can be provided.
     7) Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme: No-one was present from SFPS (it later transpired that they hadn’t received notification of the change of venue and had gone to the Victoria Hall). Naming of the new footbridge; a couple of suggestions have already been received, the CC will find out the process for naming the bridge and will engage in public consultation to find a suitable name.

SBC Councillor Ballantyne arrived at this point.

    8) Planning: 2 applications 

a) 15/00969/PPP: Erection of Dwelling House, garden ground south east of the Tannage, Bleachfield Road, Selkirk.  Welcomed the proposal to build only one dwelling on this site provided precautions are taken to protect the character and amenity of the area. 

Again expressed concern re the comparative narrowness of Bleach field/ Bridgelands Road which is of variable width, has no public footpath and public safety is at risk.b) 15/00870/ FUL:  replacement windows, 2 Scotts Close, Selkirk:  no objections
c) I King’s response on behalf of the CC regarding the Great Tapestry of Scotland (appendix 2) has been submitted to Planning. This report contains non-planning aspects which will be disregarded by the planning committee but he will resubmit the response to Scrutiny and when they meet they should assess the non planning issues therein. 

d) A7 Vision – I King will report on this at a future meeting. 

e) MOTP1 had seen reports in the local press that a planning backlog is being cleared by SBC Planning and wondered if any of these applications affected Selkirk. He was advised that this is a regular house keeping activity by Planning. I King assured the meeting that planning applications relevant to Selkirk will continue to be submitted to the CC.

OPEN FORUM

D Purves a) enquired about enquired about dangerous overgrown trees around Bannerfield Drive and the Linglie Road – he was advised these will be the responsibility of the land owner where the trees are growing. M Ballantyne agreed that this is a problem but there is only one Tree Officer at SBC and many tree issues.
b) asked about the cherry tree on the green at Mill Street which was damaged by a section of the new bridge – M Ballantyne said this will be made good by the contractors, D Purves also enquired about placing a bin next to the phone box there.

c) made comment on the Royal passage through Selkirk last Wednesday when the Queen went to Bowhill.

MOTP2 asked about progress on the NGT building – Oregon Timber have received planning approval to take use of the building. I King has met with Oregon to discuss concerns about the proposed fencing, M Ballantyne commented that the fence could be made pretty when Selkirk In Bloom becomes active. 

9) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

M Ballantyne had just got back from the Floral Gateway awards ceremony and hoped that Selkirk would be represented next year. A Lockhart asked about the food waste collection and wanted to know if we are paying or being paid for processing this waste which seems to have a monetary value. M Ballantyne will seek clarification on this. M Ballantyne described the sealing of the Langlee waste site and processing of waste by separation and subsequent disposal.

10)   Common Good Fund: I King reported that the Plattling Twinning Group has received various gifts and mementos over the years and with Lindsay Neil he is preparing a list of such items, the suggestion being that those items listed are including among the CGF moveable assets. M Ballantyne pointed out that the ownership of these items is currently with Selkirk CC and transferring them to the CGF might not be the best action. T Combe suggested that the CC holds on to these items and that an appropriate way is found of displaying them in the town. 

11)  20’s Plenty Petition: This item to be carried over to next meeting.
12) Correspondence: SESPlan  Main Issues Report hard copy (CC response by end of month); invitation to send a delegate to SBHA AGM (K Beaton will attend).
13) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: ESGs started last week, there’s been a slow start but it is hoped the attendances will pick up. Annual Grant still not received from SBC. 
14) 15) Reports from Sub Committees: 

 a) SHMG: No report. K Lovatt asked if verges have been cut back on Joyce’s Brae – I King will check with G Edgar.
16) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

 a) T Combe confirmed that the combined Scott’s Selkirk/ Selkirk Sessions event will take place on the weekend of October 3rd & 4th. 

17) Selkirk In Bloom:  G Easton reported on the initial meeting held last month in the Victoria Hall. A lot of interest was generated but success is dependent on volunteers coming forward to take part. The next meeting will take place on 17th September in The County. This will be to examine setting up a group, funding, sponsorship and volunteering, the positive reactions to the hanging baskets lead us to hope that this could be a successful initiative for the town. A discussion followed on whether the group should be a sub-group of the CC, A Pattullo favours this approach, there are a number of advantages including insurance cover. C Cruickshank asked about ‘Transforming The Market Place’ – public consultation will take place next year.
18) AOCB:
G Easton: 

a) made special reference to the ‘Yarnstorming’ of Selkirk and praised the volunteers for their actions which had brightened up the town, got lots of favourable publicity and put a smile on everyone’s face! 

b) thanked all involved in the success of the Plattling Reception. 

c) M Ballantyne mentioned the official opening of the 2G pitch. 

The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.

Next meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in The Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 19th October 2015 at 7.00pm. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed…………………………………Chair
Appendix 1: Community Police Report
Over the last month, a parking initiative has been conducted across the Scottish Borders in an attempt to eradicate bad parking in town centres. A total of 10 tickets have been issued to motorists in Selkirk town centre.

Would local residents please adhere to the parking regulations and continue to park with consideration for others.

Antisocial behaviour

In August there were 42 anti social incidents recorded in the Selkirk area, which included:

Youth calls – 5 Public ASB – 9 Noise complaints – 4 Thefts – 4 Vehicle related ASB - 9

Damaging property - 5  Hate Crime - 1 (racial) Warrant arrests – 2 Assaults - 3

Speeding/Road Traffic

During August, there were 10 road checks carried out in the Selkirk area, with two speeding offences reported.

Misuse of Drugs/Stop Searches 

There were no stop and searched carried out during this month

Other Incidents of note/relevant Community Council information:
During August 2015, there were 153 incidents reported to the Police with 25 crimes having been being recorded. 17 of the crimes have been detected so far, which gives a 68% detection rate.

There were no road traffic accidents recorded during July.

Incidents of note:

On 1st August 2015, a male was arrested in Roberts Avenue Selkirk following a disturbance there. He was charged with a breach of the peace and possession of cannabis.

2nd August 2015 – Police received a report of the theft of £930.00 cash from a house in the Ladylands area of the town. A Borders woman has subsequently been detected for the theft of the money and a report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal.

12th August 2015 – two local males were arrested following a disturbance in  Viewfield Lane, Selkirk. Both males were detained in Police custody and released on bail following their appearance at court.

15th August 2015 – A local male was arrested for a Breach of the Peace, following a disturbance in Muthag Street, Selkirk. 

16th August 2015 – Staff at the COOP, High Street, Selkirk detained a local male who had stolen a large quantity of alcohol from the premises. He was subsequently arrested and cautioned and charged with theft by shoplifting.

Between 23rd and 24th August 2015, a house in Back Row, Selkirk was entered by unknown person(s) and a quantity of alcohol and tobacco was stolen. Police are appealing for any information relating to this crime and can be contacted on the 101 number or by phoning CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111. 

On 28th August 2015 a motorcycle accident occurred in the Riverside Road area of the town whereby a male sustained serious head injuries. As a result of extensive Police enquiries, two males have been cautioned and charged with a number of road traffic offences.

Police would like to thank those members of the public that assisted with the Police investigation into this incident.

Please e-mail any feedback to: SelkirkshireCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk

www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

